
 
 
 
Livonia Public Schools 
 

Director of Business Services 

Date: May 21, 2013 
 
To: Randy Liepa, Ph.D., Superintendent 
  
From:  Lisa Abbey, Director of Business Services 
 
Re: Review of Bid Results for Franklin High School Mezzanine Replacement  
 

We have issued a bid request for the replacement of Franklin High School Mezzanine 
floors.  Please see the attached memo from Jim McMuldroch and myself detailing the 
purpose and scope of the project.  This was discussed at a Building & Site sub-committee 
on March 4, 2013 and it was agreed to go forward with bids to make the repairs. 
 
We have received the bids for the trade work and these have been reviewed by the 
construction manager, George W.  Auch Company.  We are recommending the low bids 
for each trade.  Auch’s recommendation including the bid tabulation and budget are 
attached for review.  The total budget of $372,123 is within the parameters we estimate of 
$413,000.   
 
We would like to discuss the Franklin High School Mezzanine Replacement bid results at 
the Building and Site Committee meeting on Tuesday, May 28, 2013. Please contact me if 
you have any questions. Thank you. 
 
 
LA/kp 
 
Attachments 
 
c: Board of Education 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



Livonia Public Schools 
Engineering Office 
 
Memorandum 
 
Date:    February 26, 2013  
 
To:       Randy Liepa, PhD., Superintendent 
             
From:   Lisa Abbey, Director of Business Services 

Jim McMuldroch, District Engineer 
 
Re:       Franklin High School Gymnasium Mezzanine 
 

We are recommending the replacement of the existing cement floor on both sides of the Franklin 
High School (FHS) mezzanine.   

 
As part of the repair work done in the 2011 FHS gymnasium project, the asbestos containing floor 
tile was removed for replacement.  Once the tile was removed it was determined that grout 
leveling material was applied to the top surface of the concrete planks which support the 
bleachers on the west and east side of the gymnasium mezzanines 

 
Tests performed by Soils and Material Engineers, Inc. determined that the grout leveling layer 
has deteriorated from age and usage to the point where it cannot be considered a stable 
substrate for any finish floor application.  The lack of cohesion and numerous cracks indicates 
that the material needs to be removed and replaced. 

 
The mezzanine has bleachers on both sides and is used for watching athletic events.  At other 
times during the day or when there is not an event, the bleachers are folded back and the area is 
used for numerous other activities.  The space is used during the school day by the Physical 
Education staff and after school by other teams for practicing such as color guard, pom pon, 
winter guard, soft ball, etc.  

 
The proposed project would provide for removing the current cement floor and replacing it with 2-
4 inches of concrete. The finished floor would be a polished concrete or floor tile.  The staff at 
Franklin would determine the color of the floor finish.  The estimated cost is just under $413,000. 

 
We considered other options including leaving the current bleachers fixed in an open position and 
leaving the current cement floor in place.  We would add an epoxy floor in front of the bleachers, 
and create handicap seating and handrails on the bleachers.  This option was approximately 
$300,000.  This would leave the deteriorating floor in place and would prevent the school from 
using the space for any other activities. We also considered complete replacement of the 
bleachers and this project was well over $740,000.   

 
We would recommend going forward with bids on this project to be presented to the Board for 
consideration at a later date. Please contact me if you have any questions.  
 
JM/kp 

 
 
 
 
 














